Guidance on the Transitional Process

Who is responsible for the transfer review?
The responsibility for the transfer review and for producing the final EHC plan rests with the local authority and this cannot be delegated to schools or colleges. Local authorities can reasonably ask education providers to make a significant contribution to the preparation of an EHC plan as part of the transfer process, including providing new advice as part of the assessment, and where the transfer review meeting takes the place of the annual review meeting for a child’s statement by arranging and holding it.

What does the ‘transfer review’ process entail?
“The Process”

The transfer review requires the local authority to carry out an EHC needs assessment in accordance with Regulation 6 of the Special Educational Needs and Disability Regulations 2014.  Each child or young person’s needs must be considered individually and advice sought as prescribed in the Regulations; these include advice in relation to health and social care where the child or young person may need it. New assessment advice will not be needed in all cases. The Regulations for an EHC needs assessment are clear that advice previously provided for any purpose will be sufficient for the assessment where the parents, the professional who gave the advice and the local authority agree. In those circumstances the local authority must not seek new advice.
“The meeting”

Parents or the young person must be invited to a meeting with an officer of the local authority to contribute to the review, in particular to focus on the proposed outcomes in the new plan, and this must take place in advance of the EHC plan being finalised. It could take place at a transfer review meeting or at another time. Throughout the process the local authority must have regard to the principles set out in section 19 of the Children and Families Act.    

What is the timescale for completing a transfer review?
To transfer a child or young person from a statement to an EHC plan the local authority must undertake a ‘transfer review’ (EHC needs assessment). The parents must be given at least two weeks’ formal notice that the review is to be undertaken and a clear date for when it will begin. The EHC plan must be completed in 20weeks from the date of that formal notice [Article 21].   

Responsibility for the transfer review rests with the local authority. Where schools are hosting the transfer review meeting and making practical arrangements, advising parents of the likely date of a transfer review meeting as far ahead as possible is good practice. It gives families plenty of opportunity to make arrangements to attend and to plan their contribution.
What happens if parents of children who are not deemed to be a high priority insist on being prioritised to conversion from statements over and above priorities we have identified in the transitional order?
Local authorities have until April 2018 to transfer children from statements to EHC plans. A child with a statement remains in the old system until they reach a mandatory transition point or until the local authority decides to transfer them to an EHC plan. Local authorities can set their own priorities preferably in consultation with parents and professionals within the national parameters set out in the transitional order. 

Parents of children with statements seeking a reassessment of their child’s needs do not have a right to request an EHC needs assessment and their request will be considered as a reassessment in relation to a statement unless the local authority decides to conduct an EHC needs assessment. A local authority does not have to agree to an EHC needs assessment but it should consider the request carefully.

